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· Communication Audit Discussion as a part of the strategic planning process, we recently completed an communication audit of the institution, aiming to identify regular patterns of interaction, respondent’s assessment of the effectiveness and satisfaction with those interactions, and the frequency with which we interact with individuals different from ourselves and the learning from those interactions. The report is posted at http://www.clayton.edu/Portals/2/president/Clayton%20State%20Report%20of%20Findings%20Final_ThornburgMay%20Solution%20Consultants_Extended%20Follow%20Up.pdf  An initial open meeting is scheduled for February 25 at 1:00 PM in this room—Dr. Walley-Jean and I will facilitate discussion of how reinforcing systematically successful interaction across campus can serve as foundational to inclusion and hopefully to understanding and learning. It will also help us identify priorities for improving the ways in which our offices communicate with each other, external audiences, and students.
· Optional Retirement Program Changes  if you or colleagues are part of the optional retirement program, we encourage colleagues to attend sessions this Thursday February 14, 9-11 at CSU East Auditorium, or 2-4 in room 327, Baker University Center. There will be changes in available programs (aimed in cost reductions while providing choices for colleagues).  These changes will be in place this fiscal year, so please assist our HR colleagues in their efforts to expand our learning.
· Legislative Updates today is the 12th legislative day for the general assembly. Crossover day (the day in which theoretically a bill must be passed in either the house or the senate to be considered for passage by the end of the session). The end of the session is scheduled for midnight, April 2. Budget discussions have dominated this early part of the session. We had the chance to meet with House Speaker last week to advocate support for System and University initiatives. A variety of items of interest to the university community will likely emerge, and updates between Senate sessions will be provided as needed.
· Budget Hearing with System office we present (based on the extensive initial document shared at our website) http://www.clayton.edu/Portals/2/docs/FY%202020%20Clayton%20State%20Budget%20Narrative.pdf a case for support for university initiatives this Thursday. The presentation is completed in 45 minutes. System funding formula remains dependent on student enrollments, but allocated by the system office influenced by enrollments and determination of institutional funding and its support of system initiatives. The Provost’s report today elaborates issues associated with the system momentum year project, and our presentation will by request address our efforts in this initiative.  In large part, our success in such areas as the shift in student growth mindset—a belief that success is possible, that seeking support can make difficult work possible, and that faculty are key individuals in achieving academic success and are dedicated to supporting student learning—are possible through the work of faculty and staff colleagues.
· Thanks and Questions
